
HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
The Franklin/Kaiser Building

2045 Franklin Street – The Heyer Conference Room

Denver, Colorado 80205

Tuesday, August 31, 2010

5:30pm

In attendance were: Kendra Paschall, Pam Whitaker, Lynn Moore, Al Davis, David Engelken, Charles Brantigan, John Collison, Paul Benington, Jep Seman, Gary Branch and Michael Henry.
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.

Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center reports that its new children’s facility is not yet open. The Colorado Dept. of Public Health and Enforcement is holding up the approval because of some smoke clearing documentation. Interestingly, the Fire Department has signed off on the efficacy of their smoke clearing equipment. One would think that the fire department had primary responsibility. The Emergency Room, however, is perceived to have a separate entrance and exit and, therefore, it is allowed to open on time.

Comprehensive sign plan for Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center: 
When the original urban sign plan was created many years ago, the thought was that there would be way finding signs put up which would direct pedestrians and vehicles to the specific medical institution campuses and that each medical campus should design a consistent sign package that allows for effective way finding within its particular campus. So far, no comprehensive sign plans have been put forward. It is speculated that under the old code, it was such an onerous process that no one went through the process. Beginning January 1, however, the process is being simplified and Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center, working with Lynn Moore and the Davis Partnership, have created a comprehensive sign plan that will go to the Planning Board on September 15th.

The first problem that has been addressed is to clean up the logo confusion and sign clutter that characterizes the campus. Now that there has been so much new construction, several eschelons of signs will be in the hierarchy. There will be building identification and logo signs, primary directional signage and secondary directional signage. The HealthONE standard will be followed and care is being taken to prevent light pollution into the neighborhood. Multiple examples of the types of signs in the hierarchy have been presented. After some discussion, the Forum agreed to support the comprehensive sign plan of Presbyterian/St. Luke’s Medical Center before the Planning Board.
David Engelken reports that the Humboldt Street Neighborhood Association is having a celebration of the new zoning between 2 and 4pm on October 9th at 1633 Humboldt. All are welcome.

Michael Henry would like to invite the Director of the Housing Authority to give us an update on what the Denver Housing Authority is doing in our neighborhood.

We welcomed Kendra Paschall, who is a member of City Park West. Hopefully, she will become the official City Park West representative. There has been some concern that City park West is no longer having regular meetings.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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